01/04/02

>

> Dear Mr, Geyer:

>

> This is a follow-up to my e-mail reply of yesterday.  I have asked the

> Carroll County Supervisor of Assessments to provide the Commissioner with

> samples of recent sales or fair market valuations of land similar to the

> alleged vacancy.

>

> Sincerely yours,

>

> Richard H. Richardson

> Maryland State Archives

> 410-260-6407

>

> At 07:15 AM 1/3/02 -0500, you wrote:

> >Dear Mr. Richardson -

> >

> >I received the assessors' reports ($5,000+ per acre), and I believe that

> >there may be some fundamental flaws in the assessments.  I understand

> >that my wife and I could hire an appraiser to appraise the property, but

> >I wonder if the assessors could be asked to reconsider their reports in

> >view of:

> >

> >- The most comparable property is the adjacent Carlyle property, which

> >is currently assessed by the county/state at $1,000 per acre; however,

> >the assessors did not consider that property.

> >

> >- The assessors did not inspect the land, as required by Real Property

> >Section 13-313(b)(1).  It appears that they did not even consult

> >topographical or flood plain maps.  Had they done these things, they

> >would have found that most of the property is in the flood plain or on

> >steep hillside and is heavily wooded -- i.e. it has little utility for

> >agricultural or other purposes.

> >

> >- The assessors did not meet the requirement of specificity in

> >Regulation 18.01.07.  For example, they did not identify the sales of

> >agricultural land on which they relied; thus, it is impossible to

> >critique that crucial part of the assessments.  It is entirely possible

> >that an examination of those properties will reveal that the assessors

> >ignored a principle of appraising agricultural land when they used an

> >across the board per acre average from the other sales, i.e. the

> >principle that different parts of a tract will  be appraised separately

> >depending on accessibility, utility, etc.

> >

> >In addition, I can provide a copy of a contract for sale of 6 acres of

> >landlocked property thought to be located in the same area as the vacant

> >land.  The contact was executed about three years ago, and was for

> >$1,000 per acre.  My wife and I were the potential purchasers.  The sale

> >was not consummated because of the expense that a conditional survey

> >would have entailed for the seller, but the contract provides evidence

> >of fair market value for property similar to the vacant land.

> >

> >Thus, I respectfully ask that the assessors reconsider.  One of the

> >assessors stated that "physical inspection of the property is

> >impossible."  This is incorrect.  We would be pleased to show the

> >property to the assessors.

> >

> >If it is necessary for my wife and me to obtain and present our own

> >evidence as to market value, it appears that we would do this at the

> >hearing.  Is this correct?

> >

> >If the assessors do not change their assessments, it is likely that I

> >will request that they attend the hearing, so that they can be

> >questioned.

> >

> >Thank you for your consideration.

> >

> >Dick Geyer

> >

> >

> >

> >

> >

> >

> >

